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Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
Visayas Avenue, D i l i m ,  Quezon City 

'Tel Nos.(632)929-66-26to 29 (632)929-62-52 
929-66-20 929-66-33to 35 

MEMORANDUM 

TO AU Bureau Directors 

FROM The Undersecretary for Policy, Planning, Research 
and L e g i d a t h e  Affairs 

SUBJECT : DFA Request for List of Environmental Goods to be 
Used in Negotiations 

DATE 

We are furnishing you copy of the letter from Asst. Secretary Maria 
Lourdes V. Ramiro-Lopez informing us  of the highlights of the 
discussions of the Special Session of the Committee on Trade and 
Services held on 24-25 February 2005. 

The Department of Foreign Affairs (DFA)is requesting us to prepare a list 
of what should be included in market access negotiations on the 
environmental goods sector, as well as possible environmental products 
for inclusion in the suggested common ASEAN list. 

In this regard, please submit to this Office not later than 27 April 2005 
your inputs on what should be included in the ASEAN list of 
environmental goods. 

FOR PROMPT ACTION. Thank you. 

DEMETRIO .IGNACIO, JR.7' 
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Dear Secretary Defensor, 

I am pleased to inform you of the Special Session of the Committee on 
Trade and Environment held on 24-25 February 2005. The meeting's discussions 
focused primarily on market access on environmental goods and included 
proposals from the European Community (EC), Korea and New Zealand. 

The following are the highlights of the meeting: 

I. European Commission's (EC's) Proposal (TNITEIW147) 

The EC proposed that the identification of environmental goods should be 
guided by internationally agreed environmental priorities as those laid 
down in Multilateral Environmental Agreements (MEAS). Corollary to this, 
the EC also proposed that environmental goods should be comprised of 
the following two categories: 

a. Goods used in pollution and resource management. 
b. Goods that have high environmental performance or low 

environmental impact 

However, the EC's proposal met with much resistance, in particular, the 
inclusion of the second category of products, i.e., "products that have a 
high environmental performance or low environmental impact". The EC 
acknowledged that some of these products might have to be defined 
through standards that require certification, and proposed to use schemes 
in the existing international Global Eco-Labeling Network. Nevertheless, 
the proposal was widely rejected by developing countries which resisted 
the inclusion of production and processing method (PPM) based 
environmental goods and eco-labels. 

2. Korea's Proposal (TNITEM1148) 

Korea proposed that the end use of the product should be primarily for 
environmental purposes and that products should be classified under the 
HS Code. Korea recommended that goods defined by PPM's or by their 
superior environmental performance (EPP) should be excluded for 
practical reasons. 

Secretary Michael P. Defensor 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue 
Diliman, 11 00, Quezon City 






